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September 16, 2024       Case ID: 1267 
  
Zadorin Family         RE: Zadorin, Yan 
Sent Via Email: poltavka1987@gmail.com    MRN: 71062031 

          
 
Dear Zadorin Family: 
 
It is our pleasure to provide you with an opinion and treatment options for Yan. Based on the medical records you provided, 
which have been reviewed by Dr. Pedro del Nido and Dr. David Schidlow, Yan may be a surgical candidate as outlined in 
Dr. Pedro del Nido’s August 15, 2024 letter.  
 
The Cardiovascular Program is pleased to extend an inclusive global discounted rate. This rate is USD $386,892.93 and 
includes the following services at Boston Children’s Hospital: cardiac evaluation prior to catheterization and cardiac 
surgery, MRI, 3D model, catheterization, cardiac surgery, hospital admission for catheterization and cardiac surgery, and 
related medical services while inpatient. This rate also includes 1 post-discharge cardiac visit and cardiac testing before 
your return home.   
 
Upon discharge from the hospital, if Yan were to need outpatient services such as medication, oxygen, physical therapy, 
etc., those costs would not be covered under this rate.    
 
Please understand the above is a global discounted rate and we will cover all charges associated with care from the 
Cardiovascular Program. In the unlikely event that the diagnosis and/or procedure are different from originally planned, this 
discounted rate will no longer apply.  
 
This rate does not include any treatment or care by other specialties (such as Ortho, Neurology, Dental, etc.). Please note 
this rate is extended to self-pay international families and not to insurers, government agencies, or non-profit 
organizations. Statements required for insurance refunds will not be provided.    
 
We recommend staying in the Boston area for approximately 4-5 weeks for Yan’s recuperation and post-operative 
appointment.  
 
As you are arriving to Boston Children’s Hospital solely for clinical services, the clinical team expects your care to be 
repatriated to your home health care system/provider for post treatment care after your post-procedure appointment which 
will be noted in the medical record. 
 
 
Important financial information below. Please read carefully. 
 
The U.S. Department of the Treasury’s Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC) administers and enforces U.S. economic 
and trade sanctions programs against targeted foreign governments, individuals, groups, and entities in accordance with 
national security and foreign policy goals and objectives. Any funds transfer that involves a financial institution operating in 
Russia will require an OFAC license in compliance with current sanctions enforced by the US Treasury. 
 
Families wishing to proceed with the services outlined above must adhere to the guidelines set out by U.S. Treasury. Our 
bank is required to comply with sanctions, laws, and regulations administered and enforced by OFAC and other U.S. 
agencies. In addition to the U.S. sanctions, the bank is required to comply with the economic sanctions, laws, and 
regulations of the countries where they operate. 
 
A total deposit of $386,892.93 must be received in full 50 days prior to the first appointments and surgical date. Please 
take into account any additional processing fees that might be associated with a wire transfer (for example, via an 
intermediary bank). We ask that you coordinate with the financial institution to ensure $386,892.93 is fully received prior to 
the start of services. 
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A copy of the wire transfer receipt should be emailed to HCdeposits@childrens.harvard.edu at least 50 days prior to the 
first appointment or the dates will be cancelled to accommodate other patients. If you require a visa letter, the total deposit 
must be received in full prior to a letter being granted. 
 

We understand this is a stressful time for your family, especially given the great distance you will need to travel. We are 
available to make the process run as smooth as possible. If you have any questions on the above, please do not hesitate 
to contact us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Department of Cardiology & Department of Cardiac Surgery  

mailto:HCdeposits@childrens.harvard.edu

